15 February 2013

Ontario Energy Board

P.O Box 2319

2300 Yonge Street, 27" Floor
Toronto, ON

M4P 1E4
Attention: Board Secretary
RE: Amendment of name and date change on the Leave To Construct an

Electricity Transmission Line — OEB File No. (EB-2011-0420)

Dear Board Secretary,

Regional Power OPCO Inc. (RPOI), on behalf of Pic Mobert Hydro Inc. (PMHI) is pleased to
submit this letter which provides the Ontario Energy Board (OEB) with the requirements (written
notification (this letter) as discussed with the OEB) to amend our Leave to Construct (EB-2011-
0420) from the names White River Hydro LP (WRHLP) and Gitchi Animki Energy Limited
Partnership (GAELP) to PMHI.

In addition and as discussed with the OEB, PMHI would also like the authorization for Leave to
Construct to terminate December 31, 2014, instead of June 30, 2013 unless construction of the
Project has commenced prior to that date (General Requirement 1.2) as we will not start
constructing the Transmission Line until just before the aforementioned date. In conversation with
the OEB, they do not consider clearing of the lands as the commencement of construction on the
transmission line which is why we are asking for the extended date.

If you require any further information or clarification on the above or attached please do not hesitate
to contact me at (905) 363-4013.

Yours Sincerely,

George Tatolis, C.E.T, M.E.S B R
Permitting Coordinator
georee.tatolis(@regionalpower.com
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